
Rotary Board Meeting 10/26/2023

Board Attendees: Cheryl Merriam, Bill Merriam, Tom Hall, Liz Rogers, Kristy Jarrett, Dwaine Rhea, Lew Burkhart, Dave Spenser

Started 6:04 pm

Minutes from September board meeting and the financials for October 2022 were approved by all attendees.

Financials for September were discussed and approved by all in attendance.

Kirsten club scholarship was discussed and Lew made a motion to accept the awarding of a scholarship to her. It was passed by all in attendance.

Rotary magazine expenses have gone up and further reason for increasing our membership dues.

Tom would like to get three Bluetooth card readers for the club at $59 apiece. They will operate for Square and will be dedicated to one phone at a time. Motion to purchase them was made and accepted by all.

New badges are still be looked into. They will be the smaller rectangular design and will come in three different colors as did the old round ones. It was decided to stay with the magnetic type also. Cloud members will receive an email from Lew to update their occupations for the new badges.

New choir director at the high school and it looks like December 7th will work for them to perform a holiday show for the club. 

Liz brought up the idea of a tie blanket as a service project that could be done by the club. A date will be determined later.

Holiday party will be hosted by Liz and Dave on 12/10 at 4 pm. It will be a potluck with a gift exchange at $15 limit. Also toy drive for kids with n unwrapped gift is suggested.

Last board meeting will be November 30th and we will not have one in December.

At this point, it doesn’t seem like we will pursue the financing of the Fourth of July firework show. The Lions Club doesn’t want to partner for it and there is still a need to talk with the Parrish family about their past involvement.

Adjourned at 6:57 pm












